                 NEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

                                                                     Clerk  Gareth Hughes

                       Westfield House, Shore Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1RF  Tel 01983 853232

A  MEETING OF NEWCHURCH PARISH  COUNCIL  WAS  HELD AT THE  PARISH  HALL, NEWCHURCH, AT  7.30 PM ON  MONDAY 18TH NOVEMBER 2013. 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Councillors Bevan, Davison,  Earley, Harris, Llewellyn, Richards,.and Vincent.
7.30pm to 7.45pm  time allocated for residents of Newchurch Parish to speak to the Council on Parish matters.
.                                                                          MINUTES
 172/13    TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
                                                                                                  Councillor Rouse     
 173/13    DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
                                                                                   None                                                                  
 174/13   TO RECEIVE THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 21st OCTOBER 2013.
               On the proposition of Councillor Llewellyn, seconded by Councillor Richards it was             

               RESOLVED: That the minutes be approved.   
 175/13   TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS

               On the proposition of Councillor Vincent, seconded by Councillor Earley it was
               RESOLVED: a) To approve the financial report for October 2013
                                      b) To approve payment of cheques 2113 to 2121. 
 176/13   ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCILLORS REPORT
                Councillor Richards reported on licencing issues and fees. The IWC was to debate its constitution and 

                had consulted with local councils and the public regarding such. He had raised issues at Winford Farm 
                with an officer at IWC, there had been an incident of dumping rubbish in a reservoir, in respect of which    

               the Environment Agency should be informed.  
              RESOLVED: That the report be noted. 
 177/13  PARISH COUNCILLORS REPORTS.

              Councillor Earley reported on recent crime figures which included two cases of assault.

              Councillor Llewellyn had attended a Hampshire Constabulary Community Information

              Evening. He also supplied Councillors with a listing from Island Roads of contact numbers

              for each area of their activity.

              Councillor Harris reported that a number of footpath signs were overgrown with brambles, and

              that others needed renewing.

              Councillor Richards reported water coming up out of a pothole at Langbridge that may be a  

              a water main leak or blocked gully, Southern Water involvement would be necessary.
               Councillor Davison reported that on another occasion the Post Office had been unable to open due to

               parked vehicles. She also thanked Councillor Earley for placing the wreath on Remembrance Sunday.
              RESOLVED: That the reports be noted and the Clerk advise respective bodies on matters raised.
 178/13   CLERK TO REPORT ON CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED PRIOR TO THE MEETING.

                A list of correspondence had been circulated prior to the meeting, a document regarding war memorial
                preservation would be circulated. A discussion took place regarding the possible future relocation of

               the war memorial and whether any grant assistance may be available.
               A document had been received from ACRE detailed information on the Parish.

               RESOLVED:  That the correspondence be noted.
 179/13   PLANNING APPLICATIONS 
               There were no new planning applications.
 180/13   PLANNING DECISIONS

               There were no new decisions to report.
 181/13 PLACEMENT OF SEAT BETWEEN ALVERSTONE AND NEWCHURCH

             The Clerk reported that he had not received a response from Island Roads.
               RESOLVED: The Clerk proceed with arrangements for the purchase and placement of a maintenance 

                                     free bench, subject to any necessary approvals.
 182/13 CAR PARK ENFORCEMENT

              Councillor Richards advised of a company from Worthing who provided an enforcement service at
              Newport Quay.

               RESOLVED: That the Clerk continue to examine enforcement provision.
 183/13  COMMUNITY GARDEN PLAQUES  

                It was reported that the plaques were now in place in the Community Garden. The supplier had 

                offered to clean them annually for a nominal sum.
                 RESOLVED: That the offer of the supplier be accepted.
 184/13  AREA ACTION PLAN
               The Council was in the designated bay Area and wished to have knowledge of any actions that                    

                may impact on the Parish.

                  RESOLVED: The Clerk contact the IWC regarding inclusion on the circulation list for Area Action 

                                      Plan meetings. 
   185/13  NOTICEBOARDS UPDATE
                   It was reported that the noticeboard at Forest Way was back in place and that the noticeboard at Apse
                 Heath had been repaired.
                 RESOLVED: That the report be noted and Mr Rackett be thanked for his assistance.
   186/13 REPLACEMENT LIGHT FOR PARISH HALL

                 It was reported that two standby lights had been replaced and the light on the rear entrance   

                 door was now working.

                 RESOLVED:  That the report be noted.
   187/13   DATE OF NEXT MEETING

                     RESOLVED: The next meeting of the Parish Council would commence at 7.30pm on Monday 16th 

                                          December in the Parish Hall

                                          The meeting closed at 8.20pm.  
                                                                                                                               CHAIRMAN 
                                                                                                                              16th December 2013                                    
